## TOM PURSGLOVE MP

**CORBY & EAST NORTHAMPTONSHIRE** 



## HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

9<sup>th</sup> December 2023

Dear Contribuent,

## RE: PROCEDURE COMMITTEE - CORRECTING THE RECORD

Thank you for your recent correspondence in respect of your concerns about the Procedure Committee report on correcting the record. I have read your comments with interest, and am grateful to the committee for their work.

On the 24th October, the House of Commons agreed with the committee's recommendations to further improve the transparency of corrections, including the proposed expansion of the formal ministerial corrections process to all MPs. It is an important principle that all members of the House – be they Ministers of the Crown, members of the Official Opposition, or backbenchers – adhere to high standards of accountability and openness.

Ministers are obligated to ensure that the information they provide to Parliament is accurate, as set out in the 'Ministerial Code' and the House of Commons' 1997 resolution on ministerial accountability. While the current system for ministerial corrections is well established, the lack of a formal mechanism for members of the Official Opposition and backbench MPs means that there is no clear way of identifying a correction given and linking it to the original statement. The Government therefore welcomes the proposed expansion of the formal corrections process, as do I.

The Government agrees with the Procedure Committee in its assessment that the existing procedural mechanisms for challenging the accuracy of contributions in the House are sufficient. On a lack of willingness to correct the record, the Government believes that further work and attention is required.

Openness, transparency and honesty in politics are what our constituents expect, and it is incumbent on us all to make sure that we find mechanisms, where appropriate, to make that as easy as possible.

Once again, thank you for having taken the time to contact me and if I can ever be of any further assistance to you then please do not hesitate to contact me again.

TOM PURSGLOVE MP MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT CORBY & EAST NORTHAMPTONSHIRE

with best wisher.

LISTENING TO YOU - CAMPAIGNING FOR YOU Email: pursglovet@parliament.uk - Telephone: 0207 219 8043